
The Western Cape Government is working hard to 
maintain our roads. Please drive carefully during 
this period of construction. Let us work together to 
ensure that our roads are safe. For You. 

NOTICE OF ROAD  
CONSTRUCTION WORKS ON THE 
N2 (KNYSNA LAGOON ROAD), 

R404 & N9/N12 

Roads Construction Works will take place from 
January 2022 to November 2022 through Contract No. 
C1148 : 
· N2 (Knysna Lagoon Road) known as Lagoon 

Road from west of White Bridge (km 54.65) to east 
of Old Cape Road (km 59.30) & 

· R404 (George Airport Road) through Blanco from 
the circle near Fancourt (km 4.22) to the R102 
intersection  (km 9.34) near George Airport 

· N9/N12 (Outeniqua Pass) to Oudtshoorn from 
Plantation Road intersection (km 2.97) up to the 
R404 intersection to Blanco (km 6.40).  



Half-width construction may take place on these 
sections of road. A maximum of two closures of 2,5 
kilometres each will be allowed and motorists can 
expect to have a waiting time of approximately 20 
minutes per closure. 
 
The safety and convenience of the travelling public 
are of utmost importance and every effort will be 
made to ensure that all temporary road signs,  
flagmen and speed controls are maintained and are 
effective, and that courtesy is extended to the public 
at all times. The public is requested to be patient, to 
adhere to speed limits, and obey all temporary road 
signs which have been put in place to ensure the 
safety of road users and construction workers. 
 
The Department apologises for any disruptions and 
inconveniences caused by the construction works; 
and thanks you for your understanding and 
cooperation.  The completion of the project will result 
in short-term direct investment in the local 
communities and economy – as well as the long-term 
benefit of safe and comfortable road infrastructure.  
 
The contractor’s contact details are as follows. 
 
Contractor:  Actophambili Roads  
Contact person:  Adriaan Steenkamp  
Cell: 071 485 6444 
e-mail: adriaan@actop.co.za 
 
 


